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APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
The minutes of the Board of Directors meeting of February 13, 2025 were presented for approval 
by the Board, copies having been delivered in advance to all Directors.  On motion by Director 
Wondolowski, seconded by Director McNair, the Minutes of February 13, 2025 were unanimously 
approved by roll call vote.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD (Both Agenda & Non-Agenda Items) 
Chairman Holmes welcomed Mr. Martin J. Sweeney, Cuyahoga County Council (District 3). 
Councilman Sweeney noted County Council hopes to play a more active role with the Port and 
wants to continue a true partnership.  Councilman Sweeney introduced Mr. Robert Schleper, 
Cuyahoga County Council (District 6).  Councilman Schleper reiterated the importance of wanting 
to be a real partner in bringing about change, economic stability, and growth in Cleveland and 
Cuyahoga County.  Councilman Schleper is focused on the retention of the younger generation 
and to provide opportunities for them to stay in the County and the City. 
 
CHAIR’S COMMENTS 
Chairman Holmes addressed the Board and thanked Director McNair for his work on the 
Nominating Committee, and also noted that Director Thomas has agreed to serve as the Chair of 
the Governance Committee. 
 
PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS 
Mr. Gutheil addressed the Board and noted that recent discussions about tariffs have been creating 
some uncertainty in the industry.  Ports and businesses in general cannot succeed without 
diversification of cargo and products. The Port is in a unique situation in that Cleveland Cliffs 
brings tremendous value to the community, and in contrast local steel must continue to be handled 
by the port to ensure longshoremen remain employed and our economy is supported.  A large client 
expressed uncertainty about how tariffs will affect them as recent ships are lighter than they would 
have been in the past.  Mr. Gutheil noted he’d continue to provide the Board with updates as they 
are received. 
 
Director McNair asked whether the Ohio Maritime Assistance Program Funding has been added 
to the Governor/House budget and asked for an update regarding the Clean Ports Grant. Mr. 
Gutheil replied that the Port has not yet had to request funds from the Clean Ports Grant, however 
we are confident that funds will eventually be available when needed.  Mr. Matt Wenham is point 
and will continue to monitor.  In regard to the Ohio Maritime Assistance Program, the funding is 
never in the Governors initial budget, it goes through Committee, House and Senate process.  
We’re confident that funding will be available to the Port, however we’re unsure if it will be the 
full amount. 
 
REAL ESTATE & DEVELOPMENT FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Agenda Item 4(C)(1)(a) – West Side Market Improvement Project – Port Capital Lease 
 
Ms. Rhonda Winslow addressed the Board and referred to a presentation attached hereto as 
“Exhibit A” (slides 1-9).  Ms. Rosemary Mudry and Mr. Dave Abbott thanked the Board for their 
willingness to work so hard on the financing structure which helped accelerate the timeline to 
make a great regional asset even better.   
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